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Welcome to NHS England – London Region’s monthly stakeholder enewsletter which 
provides an overview of workforce, education and training news, and relevant updates from 
the London region.  
 
By following @NHSE_WTE and @NHSHEE_LDN on Twitter, you can keep up to date with 
new information and resources as they are published. 

NHS England London Region news 

New London office address from 2 May  
The NHS England (Health Education England – HEE as was) London office is relocating to 
10 South Colonnade (10 SC), Canary Wharf, London, E14 4PU.  
 
Our final day operating from Stewart House will be Friday 28 April. We will be fully 
operational at 10 South Colonnade from Tuesday 2 May.   
 

Please ensure that any correspondence sent by post after 28 April 2023 is sent to the 10 
South Colonnade address. Existing phone and email contact details will remain the same. If 
you have any questions, please email the London Future Workspace Programme Team.  

Medical  

London GP Specialty Trainee 3 and 4 Career Intentions survey now live  
Please complete the London GP Specialty Trainee 3 and 4 Career Intentions 2023 survey by 
28 June.  
 
The survey is open to all GP specialty trainees due to qualify and gain their Certificate of 
Completion of Training during summer 2023 and seeks to find out more about their 
intentions on completing training now, and also over the next 2-5 years.  
 

Previous survey findings have been shared with service commissioners, educators and 
training hubs to inform:  
 

• future workforce development opportunities for newly-qualified GPs  

• the development of recruitment and retention initiatives that address the factors that 
influence career choice.   

https://london.hee.nhs.uk/london-office-relocation
mailto:londonfutureworkspace@hee.nhs.uk
https://healtheducationyh.onlinesurveys.ac.uk/london-gp-st34-career-intentions-survey-2023
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By completing the survey, participants are consenting to take part and for responses to be 
used in the final analysis. Survey participants will find further resources and career 
development support at the end of the survey.  
 

The survey will be analysed by NHS England, and all responses will be anonymised. No 
personally identifiable data will be shared in the final report. Data will be managed in 
compliance with standard UK General Data Protection Regulation (UK GDPR) and Data 
Protection Act 2018. If you have any questions regarding the survey, please email the 
Primary Care Team.  

Nursing and Midwifery 

Find out more about Specialist Community Public Health Nursing careers – 
forthcoming webinar on 11 May  
As part of Nurses’ Week 2023, qualified nurses, Health Visitors or School Nurses, aspiring to 
be Specialist Community Public Health Nurses (SCPHN), can attend a webinar on 11 May 
(11am-12pm) where attendees will:  
 

• learn more about the SCPHN career pathway and what training to be a SCPHN 
involves  

• find out what to do / how to apply for a post-registration course at one of the London 
universities providing the SCPHN programme, a yearlong academic course   

• find out more about securing a job role as a Student SCPHN with one of the London 
0-19 service providers.  

 
Join the next Student Nurses’ Talk on 18 May 
Student Nurses’ Talk is a free, monthly online forum for all student nurses. The next session 
on 18 May (5-6pm) will look at international networking for student nurses.  
 
The forum aims to: 
 

• provide a space for student nurses to connect with each other, and nursing leaders 

• listen to student nurses’ experience and examine ways to improve these experiences 

• connect student nurses nationally and internationally through shared professional 
experiences 

• look at ways of improving support for student nurses. 

Further information  

By following @NHSE_WTE and @NHSHEE_LDN on Twitter, you can keep up to date with 
new information and resources as they are published. 
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